of the 10th January, I have the honour to report
that a Canadian delegation,led by Dr. 0. D.
Under Secretary of State for External Affairs,

visited Washington from January 22nd to January

24th and resumed the discussions recently begun

at Ottawa on the Great Lakes-St. Lawreunce Watoerway
pro ject,
of the Canadian delegation is contained in the

enclosed State Department press-releasc.

2. It will be seen that "substantial agreement™
is stated to have been reached and that the negotiations
are expeoted to continue. Ir. Skelton infcrmed e
member of my staff that he was quite satisfied with the

A Jjoint statement issued on the departure

progress that had been made., Nevertheless, the "Chicago
Tribune"™ which has regularly opposed the project on

the score of Chicago's special interest in the waters

of Lake Michigan, reports that the negotiationg "appearesd
to have collapsed". The newspaper seems to draw this
inference from a belief that the Canadian delegation was
expeoted to remain in Washington until a treaty was
ready for submission to the Senate - a belief which the
Canadian Legation state is entirely mistesken. I under~
stand, however, that serious opposition from Chicago

and from New York State is to be reckoned with and that
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The Right Honourable
The Viscount Halifax, K. G. »
etc., etc., etec.




with the highest respect, i
My Lord,
Your Lordship's most obedient,
humble servant,

(s6D) LOTHIAN




